# **MAYOR OF LONDON**

**Keith Prince AM** 

Chair, Transport Committee London Assembly City Hall The Queen's Walk London SE1 2AA

cc Richard Berry Richard.berry@london.gov.uk

Ref: MGLA230318-7344

Date:

Dear Keith

#### Response to London's Cycling Infrastructure

Thank you for your letter to the Mayor of 23 March 2018 and thank you also for continuing to lead the Transport Committee's excellent work on improving cycling in London.

Enabling more people to cycle more often by making our roads safer is a top priority for the Mayor and also for me as his new Deputy Mayor for Transport. Your ongoing scrutiny of our plans is a crucial part of their delivery.

I attach a response to the seven recommendations contained within the report.

Yours sincerely,

#### Heidi Alexander

Deputy Mayor for Transport

Encl.: TfL Response to London Assembly Transport Committee Report on London's Cycling Infrastructure August 2018

## **DEPUTY MAYOR'S OFFICE ADVICE NOTES**

(TO BE COMPLETED BY DRAFTING OFFICER)

Letter Being Sent to:	Keith Prince AM
Topic:	TfL Response to London Assembly Transport Committee Report on London's Cycling Infrastructure'
Drafted by:	Will Bradley
Or (delete either option as appropriate)	
Drafted by: XXXX obo XXXX (enter name of team or officer)	
Unit/Team:	Transport Team
Cleared by (Line Manager):	Erica Walker

### **Timeline**

Date - Correspondence passed over to TfL to draft reply:	26 March 2018
Date - Draft received from TfL:	NA
Date - Draft reviewed by Transport Team:	29 August 2018

# **Background/Comments:**

Add additional information here: Following attachments to be sent out with the letter.

#### Remember to attach final report

Report cleared by Will Norman and Nick Bowes

### **Reason for overdue case**

Case received close to deadline Lead officer absence Officer delay Waiting for line clearance Sent back within TfL's 5 day deadline